
FACULTY SENATE PARKING ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
Monday, October 24, 2016 24, 2016 

Engineering II, Room 310 
12:00 – 1:00 pm 
Meeting Minutes 

 
 

Meeting Attendees  

Jen Basco 
Ela Bossy-Wetzel 
Ahman Elshennawy 
Marcella Farina 
Donna Frazee 
Vicki Loerzel 
Ron Piccolo 
Tim Ravich (by phone) 
Manuel River (by phone)  
Curt Sawyer 
Christos Velissaris 
 

MAIN DISCUSSION 

1. Approval of Minutes: Moved (Frazee), Seconded (Loerzel). Unanimous approval 

2. Review of Topics for Discussion from 2016-2017 Faculty Senate – Parking Costs were the #1 

complaint from the COACH subcommittee on personal & family policies. Need options to 

reduce parking fees for faculty. FSU has flat rate of $250/yr. with new license plate system. 

UCF faculty pay almost $100 more than FSU 

3. There was a discussion initiated by Frazee about the rationale for cost of parking decals as 

they are today and perhaps we bring more information to explain cost differential from 

other institutions 

4. Sawyer explained some history of how pricing is set, including cap on student fees, noting 

that decreases in decal prices would have to be offset in other ways. He noted that decal 

fees at UCF are consistent with USF and UF; at UCF, there have been no decal fee increases 

since Fall 2011; no increase in the transportation access fee since Fall 2012; and a recent 

reduction in the difference between hang tag and sticker decal. 

5. It was noted that Parking Services is planning for capital expense associated with parking 

and shuttle service to support the downtown campus. Also plans for regular maintenance of 

on-campus garages. 

6. Elshennawy asked whether this committee should be extended to include transportation 

safety on-campus, in light of concerns about skateboards, bikes, and golf carts.  

7. Sawyer noted that the University monitors campus safety in several ways. Lee Kernek is 

responsible for policies re: skateboards, bikes, etc. Campus police department handles 

concerns about bikes. 

 



NEXT STEPS 

Invite guests to the committee’s next meeting who can provide information about the pricing 

model for parking decals 

• Krishna Singh, Director of Business and Auxiliary Services, krishna.singh@ucf.edu 

• Lee Kernek, Asscoiate Vice-President for Administration and Finance, 

http://www.fs.ucf.edu/AVP.html 

 

NEXT MEETING 

Monday, November 28th, Engineering II, Room 310. 12:00 – 1:00pm 

 

MEETING ADJOURNED AT 1:00 PM 

 

 


